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TO: Members of the PUCO
C/O Ms. Bonnie I. Johrendt

The Milton Township Trustee’s would like to go on public record strongly
opposing the closing of the Rail Road crossing located on Shorle Road in Milton
Township, Wayne County, Ohio.

We believe the closing of Shorle Road would place many inconvenient burdens,
as well as causing many economic and safety corcerns for the citizens of Milton
Township. Listed below are specific reasons why the crossing should not be closed.

Many farmers in the area use this crossing to move equipment to ficlds and to
move their products from harvest to local grain mills for sale. The time lost and
the economic impact would be very detrimental to these farmers. Ifthe
crossing is closed, safety of the farmers becomes a major concern because as
they will be required to access (furn unto) county route 504 and state route 604
with very slow moving farm equipment. This would cause a major safety
hazard both for farmers and traffic traveling along these state routes.

Other safety issues include, fire equipment and ambulances access to Shorle
Road. Emergency equipment would be required to go miles out of their way to
provide emergency services to the people who live on and around Shorls Road
as well as others in the adjacent area. Our etvergency safety officials are very
concerned about the time it would take our safety forces to reach the area in an
emergency. The Shorle Road area is Jocated in 2 flood plain so aceess to this
area in a flood emergency would be seriously hampered. :
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Shorle Rode is an access road from several state routes to the recently opened
Western Reserve National Cemetery. The north end of Shoral Road is less
than one mile from the entrance to the National Cemetery. Shorle Road has
picked up a large amount of travel volume since the pew National Cemetery

hes opened.

School Bus routes will need to be altered and time extended for pick up of
school children along Shrole Road and the surrounding area. This would
require school busses to leave at an earlier time to pick up children fiving in the
area, Also, we (the Trustee's) would have to provide and maintain a tumn
around spot for the busses on cach side of the closed crossing.

Snow removal equipment operators would be required to go miles out of their
way to clear the roads on cach end of the closed crossing for the winter traffic.,

The Milton Township Trustee’s hope that the PUCO Commissioners will give careful
consideration to the concerns we bave listed and the impact i will have on the citizens of
Milton Township. It is our fervent hope that your ruling will be NOT to close the Shorle
Road Rail Road crossing. Please feel free to contact any of the Trustee’s if you have
further questions. Thank you for you consideration on this issue.

Respectively,
Milton Township Trustees

Ben . Imhoﬂ" Prcsidcnt(330) 925-4087

Daniel J. Hoover (330 92—1214

o(}m/ffévwfk

Thomas E. Leathem:an (330) 925-2926

&






